New Faculty Mentoring Program
Announcement to Faculty
 
The CTA is pleased to announce the creation of a New Faculty Mentoring Program.  The purpose of this email is to tell you about the program and to encourage you to sign up to mentor a new faculty member starting in the fall of 2007.  We estimate that we will need at least 35 mentors for the 2007-2008 school year, and so we urge you to consider volunteering for this important task.
 
Operationally, the New Faculty Mentoring Program is quite simple: Each year, new faculty members joining the Gonzaga community will be paired with a mentoring faculty outside their home department.  The purpose of this pairing will be to equip each new faculty with a colleague on campus who can assist that individual in adjusting to life at Gonzaga.  Once mentoring assignments are made, mentors and mentees will organize their own meeting schedule and will commit to connect on a regular basis throughout the 2007-2008 school year.  
 
The information below outlines the rationale behind the program, the selection criteria for prospective mentors, and the roles and responsibilities of mentoring faculty.  Signing up to become a mentor requires nothing of you this semester except attendance at an “orientation reception” on Friday, April 20, from 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.  If you would like to volunteer as a faculty mentor, simply email your name to Foster Walsh at walshf@gonzaga.edu by Monday, April 2nd.  
 
Thank you,
 
Members of the CTA Mentoring Program Working Group
Foster Walsh, Program Coordinator
Tom McKenzie, Program Coordinator
Heather Easterling
John Sheveland
Sara Ganzerli
Dan Law
Teresa Derrickson
 
Why do we need a mentoring program at GU?
Gonzaga invests a significant amount of time and money in hiring individuals to join its faculty.  Absent from that hiring process, however, is an equally intense effort to ensure the success, well-being, and sustained commitment of faculty members once they arrive.  The belief behind this program is that the recruitment of faculty should not end with the formal hiring process.  The university has an obligation, in other words, to formally assist new faculty in integrating into the life and community of the institution.  Research bears out the importance of this task.  Studies show, for example, that faculty mentoring programs play a crucial role in leading to increased faculty retention; increased job satisfaction; a more immediate integration into the culture of the university; a more immediate involvement in the life and government of the institution; and improved communication about teaching philosophies, teaching practices, institutional policies and procedures, and other core expectations and responsibilities related to the role of being a faculty member.     
 
What qualifications do I need in order to become a faculty mentor?
Mentors must be current tenured or tenure-track faculty members at GU, and mentors must commit to being a part of the mentoring program for at least a year.  Aside from that, faculty mentors should be individuals who are genuinely interested in meeting a new colleague on campus and having regular conversations with that colleague.  There is no formal application process for becoming a mentor, and so aside from submitting your name to Foster Walsh ( at walshf@gonzaga.edu or x3476), there is no additional process or procedure to go through.  
 
What would my responsibilities be as a faculty mentor?
Your principal responsibility as a faculty mentor would be to meet with your assigned mentee on a regular basis throughout the 2007-2008 school year (where “regular basis” is defined by you and your mentee, but typically would mean something along the lines of “once a month”).  Additionally, we strongly encourage all mentors to attend two organizational meetings: (1) an “orientation reception” for mentors on Friday, April 20 from 4:00 – 5:30 p.m. and (2) a program kick-off luncheon for mentors and mentees in September 2007.
 
What do I need to do to sign up?
To sign up, simply email your name to Foster Walsh at walshf@gonzaga.edu or contact Foster at x3476.
 
When is the deadline for signing up?

Signups must be made by Monday, April 2nd.

How and when will I be paired with a mentee?
Mentor/mentee pairings will be made after New Faculty Orientation in the fall of 2007 and will be announced at that time.  Pairings will be made randomly.  
What does it mean to be a mentor?
All mentors are going to define themselves differently based on the different strengths they possess and their different perspectives about what mentoring entails.  In general, we see the main purpose of a faculty mentor to be the following:  
· to function as a supportive advisor/colleague/friend for one’s mentee
· to ask “how things are going?” and to communicate the message that we care how our new faculty members are doing        
· to provide advice on topics such as teaching practice, institutional policies and procedures, establishing relationships with one’s colleagues, time management, research, tenure and promotion, handling student problems, etc.
· to assist one’s mentee in “entering the conversation and culture” of the university (e.g., encouraging a mentee to attend GU events, assisting a mentee in identifying opportunities for committee work and campus involvement, assisting a mentee in networking with other colleagues; making a mentee aware of professional development/training opportunities on campus, etc.)
· to direct one’s mentee to useful resources and individuals on campus
 
Is there funding for this program?

Yes.  In addition to sponsoring an “orientation reception” for mentors in April and a kickoff luncheon for mentors and mentees in September, the CTA will give all participants in the program $50/each to cover coffee/lunch expenses incurred as part of the program.  
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